
 

Supplementary Papers 

 

The Future Oxfordshire Partnership, 

(formerly the Oxfordshire Growth 

Board) 

held in the Council Chamber, Cherwell District Council, Bodicote House, 
Bodicote, Banbury, OX15 4AA 
on Tuesday, 30 November 2021 at 2.00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 

5. Housing and Growth Deal Reports   

 (d) Infrastructure Advisory Group update  (Pages 55 - 60) 
  For information: To receive an update from the Infrastructure Advisory Group.  

Summary notes from the meeting held on 1 November 2021 attached.   
 

 (e) Housing Advisory Group update  (Pages 61 - 65) 
  For information: To receive an update from the Housing Advisory Group.  

Summary notes from the meeting held on 2 November 2021 attached.   
 

 
 



Infrastructure Advisory Group notes - 1 November 2021  

Notes 

OF A MEETING OF THE 

 

The Future Oxfordshire Partnership 

Infrastructure Advisory Group 

 

HELD ON MONDAY 1 NOVEMBER 2021 AT 2.00 PM 

VIRTUAL MEETING VIA MS TEAMS 
 

 

Present: 
 
Members: Councillor Liz Leffman (Chair), Councillor Pieter-Paul Barker,  
Councillor Duncan Enright, Councillor Alex Hollingsworth, Councillor Lynn Pratt,  
Councillor Judy Roberts and Phil Southall 
 
Officers: Hannah Battye (Head of Infrastructure Delivery, Oxfordshire County Council), 
John Disley (Infrastructure Strategy and Policy Manager, Oxfordshire County Council), 
Kevin Jacob, (Future Oxfordshire Partnership), Archie Martin, (Future Oxfordshire 
Partnership) and Paul Staines, (Interim Head of Programme) 
 
 

16 Apologies for absence and notifications of substitutions; 
declarations of interests; Chair's announcements  
 
Apologies for absence were submitted by Councillor Jeff Haine, West Oxfordshire District 
Council.  
 
There were no declarations of interest or Chair’s announcements. 
 

17 Notes of the previous meeting  
 
The notes of the meeting held on 28 June 2021 were agreed a correct record, subject to 
the correction of minute 12, second paragraph referring homes associated with the Howes 
Lane realignment from 6,000 to 600. 
 

18 England's Economic Heartland Connectivity Studies Update  
 
The Advisory Group was provided with a presentation by Naomi Green, Interim Director, 
England’s Economic Heartland and Abigail Nichols, Project Lead England’s Economic 
Heartland, (EEH) on the development by the EEH of a series of connectivity studies linked 
to travel corridors connecting Oxford with a number of towns and cities within the greater 
Oxfordshire to Cambridgeshire and EEH geography. It was highlighted to the Group that: 
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 EEH was the Sub National Transport Body covering the area from Swindon to 
Cambridgeshire and Northamptonshire to Hertfordshire.  

 EEH’s connectivity studies would play a key role in shaping the regions investment 
priorities going forward. The studies would provide the evidence and insight into 
options for delivering the principles of EEH’s Transport Strategy.  

 The Transport Strategy published in February 2021 set out a plan of action to deliver 
decarbonisation of the transport system, investment in digital infrastructure, 
transformation of public transport, increase investment in local connectivity and to 
continue to meet freight and logistics needs.  

 The target was to achieve decarbonisation by 2050, but the ambition was to achieve 
this by 2040, recognising the scale of the challenge to do so.  

 The connectivity studies being worked on had been prioritised after a rigorous 
selection exercise. Two studies were currently in progress, Oxford - Milton Keynes, 
Peterborough – Northampton - Oxford and a third, Swindon-Didcot-Oxford, was due to 
commence in December 2021. 

 Outcome based objectives and critical success factors for the studies had been 
developed and issues, opportunities, and attractors.  

 Key areas of opportunity identified include: 
o improved active travel integration 
o new and emerging technologies 
o shared transport solutions 
o the opportunity provided by East West Rail 
o digital connectivity  
o linking land use and transport.  

 Governance of the studies would be undertaken through the EEH Strategic Leadership 
Board which included elected representatives of the highway’s authorities within the 
EEH area, (including Oxfordshire County Council) and Growth Boards, (including The 
Future Oxfordshire Partnership). In addition, a steering group would consider and 
guide the studies.  

 A land use model EEHLUM (EEH Land Use Model) was being developed to assess 
the impacts of the short list of interventions against modal share, Gross Value Added, 
(GVA), population and carbon. 

 The outputs of the study were expected to be a corridor plan with a package of 
interventions for inclusion in EEH’s investment pipeline. An Options Appraisal Report 
would be produced alongside the final report which would provide a narrative for the 
package of interventions supported by evidence.  

 Initial outputs on the first two studies were currently due end of December 2021, with 
the final reports being available in Spring 2022, with the agreement of the EEH 
Strategic Transport Leadership Board.  

 
In response to question, it was confirmed to the Group that the EEHLUM model was based 
on land use principles rather a network approach to develop an evidence as part of the 
connectivity studies. Further information could be provided to members in due course via a 
summary.  
 
EEH was working closely with national bodies such as National Highways and the 
Department for Transport, (DFT) on roads such as the A34, but also sharing information 
and working with local partners such as Oxfordshire County Council.  
 
In discussion, various members of the Group referred to concerns which had been 
reflected to them previously by the Oxfordshire Strategic Transport Forum regarding the 
suitability of the assessment models and criteria currently used by National Highways with 

Page 56



Infrastructure Advisory Group notes - 1 November 2021  

regard to the development of proposals for the A34. It had been felt that these were now 
overly focussed on improvements for private car use rather than assessment of 
interventions which would support wider transport climate action. There was 
acknowledgement that National Highways was in the position where they had to work to 
assessment models set by the Department for Transport, but it was felt that it remained 
import to seek to influence HM Government practice and policy on the issue. The Group 
was informed by John Disley, Infrastructure Strategy & Policy Manager at Oxfordshire 
County Council that the Local Transport and Connectivity Plan, which was due to go out to 
public consultation, provided a high status, visible example of Oxfordshire’s policies 
towards the objective of reducing journeys by car and encouraging travel by other modes, 
which needed to be factored into the assessment process for transport schemes It was 
hoped this would help influence HM Government to consider refocussing its assessment 
criteria.  
 
Members of the Group also queried and stressed the importance of connectivity between 
different localities and transport hubs such as those associated with East West Railway 
and that felt this should be taken account of as part of the connectivity studies. The Group 
was informed that consideration was being given as part of the work around the 
connectivity studies to issues such as support for active travel modal share.  
 
Members also queried how one of the critical success factors running through the 
connectivity studies, to increase active travel modal share between town and cities might 
be achieved across corridors such as Milton Keynes - Oxford and Peterborough-
Northampton-Oxford, given that much of the current transport infrastructure along these 
corridors was dual carriageway in nature and formed part of the national logistics and 
distribution network. Travel associated with other major town such as Aylesbury also 
impacted on these corridors. The importance of bus mass transport was also highlighted.  
 
At the conclusion of the discussion, the Chair thanked Naomi Green and Abigail Nichols 
for their attendance and the presentation and commented that the Group looked forward to 
seeing the results of the connectivity studies at a suitable point in 2022.  
 
That the presentation be noted. 
 

19 Oxfordshire Housing and Growth Deal Infrastructure Project - Six 
Month Review  
 
The Advisory Group considered a report presented by John McLauchlan and Hannah 
Battye, Heads of Service Infrastructure Programme Officer and Infrastructure Delivery, 
Oxfordshire County Council, which set out proposed changes to the Oxfordshire Housing 
and Growth Deal, (H&GD) Infrastructure Programme following a recent periodic review. It 
was proposed that:  
 
1. That further funding be removed from a scheme currently within the H&GD – the 

A4095 (Howes Lane) re-alignment. 
 
2. re-allocating of this funding, to include a scheme presently outside the H&GD – the 

A34 Lodge Hill interchange. 
 
The Group was informed that the proposed changes followed examination of the current 
cost and programme projections for the Infrastructure schemes within the HGD 
Infrastructure Programme and were designed to ensure that:  
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 the annual Infrastructure spend profile agreed with Homes England as part of the 

agreement (£30m per annum for each of the five years of the H&GD) was met. 

 

 the housing numbers identified as being attributable to the delivery of the Infrastructure 

were maximised. 

 

 the Infrastructure schemes within the programme were deliverable both in terms of:  

 
o their budgets as currently allocated (whether that be solely   

 from H&GD or from multiple funding sources)  
 
o their delivery timescales align with the H&GD (March 2023) 

 
In discussion, the Group carefully considered the recommendations and the various 
potential alternative options detailed in the report, noting that Oxfordshire County Council 
would take a formal decision on the proposed changes as the accountable body for the 
H&GD and also as the delivery body for the infrastructure programme elements of the 
H&GD.  
 
Officers stressed the priority of maximising housing numbers attributable to the delivery of 
infrastructure as a requirement of the H&GD. In the case of A4095 re-alignment scheme, 
the scheme was now not considered to be a scheme which should continue to be funded 
within the strict criteria of the H&GD, as it was not expected to accelerate previously 
forecast numbers of houses. This did not mean that the scheme was not needed or was 
not a highly important infrastructure scheme linked, as it was, to future housing growth in 
Bicester. Officers commented that they would be continuing to work closely with 
colleagues at Cherwell District Council around possible alternative funding solutions 
including the potential of working further with developers. It was also noted that the 
proposed changes would be brought to the attention of the Future Oxfordshire Future 
Oxfordshire Partnership Housing Advisory Group in light of their impact on deliverable 
housing numbers.  
 
Councillor Lynn Pratt expressed her profound disappointment as a representative of 
Cherwell District Council over the proposed removal of the A4095 scheme from the 
programme, whilst acknowledging the requirements of the H&GD, the periodic review, and 
the wider infrastructure programme. She commented that she hoped that should new 
funding become available, the scheme would be considered favourably as appropriate.  
 
It was noted that reallocating the funding to the A34 Lodge Hill slip road scheme would 
add an additional net 200 houses to those included in the original H&GD period, a total of 
350. 
 
The Chair commented that the need to make the most effective use of resources within the 
H&GD was accepted, but that that this could led to difficult choices. Every effort would 
continue to be made to find the best way forward in respect of the A4095 scheme.  
 
The Group noted the report and proposed recommendations. 
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20 Oxfordshire Infrastructure Strategy Update  
 
The Advisory Group was provided with an updated on the progress of the Oxfordshire 
Infrastructure Strategy Stage One report, (OxIS), by Paul Staines, Interim Head of 
Programme, Oxfordshire Housing and Growth Deal Team. It was noted that as a 
consequence of the recent public consultation on the draft OxIS, a number of potential 
additional infrastructure projects had been submitted and it was considered appropriate 
and prudent for the OxIS consultants engaged to support the development of the Strategy 
to undertake further evaluation of the schemes prior to the finalisation of the OxIS Stage 
One report. The short delay to the next Future Oxfordshire Partnership meeting cycle 
would also allow for further consideration of any implications from the recently agreed Bus 
Service Improvement Plan.  
 
Although there would be a cost implication of approximately £7k arising from the additional 
work, the project would remain within its overall budget and it was felt the expenditure 
represented good value for money in the context of delivering the best and most robust 
strategy possible. It was confirmed to the Group that the delay to the publication of the 
OxIS Stage One report to January 2022 would not impact on the timeline for the 
development of the Oxfordshire Plan 2050 or indeed, the programme for the completion of 
the OxIS Stage Two report.  
 
The Group noted the update.   
 

21 The Oxfordshire Bus Service Improvement Plan - role of IAG / FOP 
in providing a framework for success  
 
The Advisory Group held a discussion about the development of a future item to the 
Future Oxfordshire Partnership linked to strategic transport. Phil Southall, as member of 
the Group and Chair of the Oxfordshire Strategic Transport Forum, (OSTF) introduced the 
item and set out the role of the OSTF as a countywide body including representatives from 
a range of transport providers, local authorities including Oxfordshire County Council, 
National Highways and freight transport representatives and the linkages that existed 
between its work and that of the Advisory Group and Future Oxfordshire Partnership as a 
whole.  
 
Members of the Group were referred to the recently published Bus Service Improvement 
Plan, (BSIP) agreed by Oxfordshire County Council. It was suggested that the BSIP, which 
outlined how the county council and local bus operators would seek to achieve the 
outcomes of the National Bus Strategy to build back bus usage to pre-pandemic levels and 
increase the modal share of bus travel and the actions arising from it, could provide a 
starting point in considering potential future strategic transport issues that there could be 
value in the OSTF and Advisory Group on working collaboratively. Further information on 
how to take this forward could be brought to the next meeting.  
 
The Chair asked that an item around the issues discussed be further developed and 
brought back to the next Group meeting. It was agreed that copies of the BSIP would be 
circulated to the members of the Advisory Group for information. 
 

22 Introduction to the UK Infrastructure Bank  
 
The Advisory Group further discussed the possibility of a future agenda item relating to the 
establishment of the United Kingdom Infrastructure Bank, (UKIB), following the previous 

Page 59



Infrastructure Advisory Group notes - 1 November 2021  

consideration of the Future Oxfordshire Partnership Scrutiny Panel report on private 
investment in public infrastructure projects.    
 
In discussion, it was felt that further work was required to understand what the context and 
impact of the establishment of UKIB might be and whether any emerging opportunities 
existed in terms of infrastructure funding within Oxfordshire.   
 
It was agreed that Officers would prepare a briefing note on the UKIB for a future meeting 
in early 2022.   
 

23 Dates of future meetings and draft work programme  
 
The Advisory Group considered the dates of future meetings and its indicative work 
programme. It was noted that as agreed previously in the meeting, items would be added 
to the work programme relating to the Oxfordshire’s strategic transport needs and the 
UKIB.  
 
It was agreed to reschedule the proposed 25 April date to a date in March.  
 
In discussion of the work programme, various members commented that they felt there 
would be value in a further joint working group or joint meeting with the members of the 
Oxfordshire Plan 2050 Advisory Group, and potentially also the Housing Advisory Group, 
to discuss the infrastructure and housing elements of the Plan as it progressed towards 
the Regulation 19 milestone. Officers advised that the optimal time for such a meeting 
would follow on from the development of the Plan spatial options. It was felt that this would 
not be before spring and officers agreed to look into the precise timing.  
 
Finally, it was suggested that the Connecting Oxford Project was another potential item for 
2022. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 3.55 pm 
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Notes 

OF A MEETING OF THE 

 

The Future Oxfordshire Partnership 

Housing Advisory Group 

 

HELD ON TUESDAY 2 NOVEMBER 2021 AT 6.30 PM 

VIRTUAL MEETING VIA ZOOM 
 

 

Present: 
 
Councillors Susan Brown (Chair), Robin Bennett, Jeff Haine, Andrew McHugh,  
Judy Roberts and Mike Rowley 
 
Officers: Kevin Jacob, (Future Oxfordshire Partnership), Archie Martin, (Future 
Oxfordshire Partnership), Megan McFarlane (Housing and Growth Deal Team),  
Dave Scholes (Oxford City Council) and Paul Staines, (Oxfordshire Housing and Growth 
Team) 
 
Other councillors: Councillor Merilyn Davies (West Oxfordshire District Council) 
 
 

15 Apologies for absence and notifications of substitutions; 
declarations of interests; Chair's announcements  
 
Apologies of absence was received by Councillor Diko Blackings, Oxford City Council, 
(substituted by Councillor Mike Rowley), Councillor Pete Sudbury, Oxfordshire County 
Council (no substitute) and Councillor Lucinda Wing, Cherwell District Council), 
(substituted by Councillor Andrew McHugh). Councillor Merilyn Davies (West Oxfordshire 
District Council) also attended with the agreement of the Group. 
 
There were no declarations of interest or Chair’s announcements. 
 

16 Notes of the previous meeting  
 
The notes of the previous meeting on the 9 September 2021 were agreed as a correct 
record. 
 

17 Quarter 2, Year 4 Housing and Growth Deal Progress  
 
The advisory group received a presentation on the progress of the Housing and Growth 
Deal Quarter 2, Year 4 of the Oxfordshire Affordable Housing and Homes from 
Infrastructure Programmes.  
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The presentation was delivered by Paul Staines, Interim Head of Programme, who 
summarised the key aspect of the Housing and Growth Deal (H&GD). He emphasised that 
the recently finished Oxford Infrastructure Strategy (OxIS) consultation had brought 
forward around 25 additional potential infrastructure and transport schemes that need to 
be reviewed, in tandem with the Bus Service Improvement Plan (BSIP) and other bus-
related schemes. He explained this would cause a slight delay as these schemes needed 
to be carefully considered and the taken to the Future Oxfordshire Partnership meeting on 
25 January 2022.  
 
The advisory group were informed of proposed changes to the H&GD, Infrastructure 
Programme where it was proposed that further funding would not be provided to the 
A4095 Howes Lane realignment and that this funding be reallocated to the Lodge Hill 
Interchange scheme, which presently sat outside of the H&GD. The Lodge Hill Interchange 
proposal would accelerate the number of expected housing numbers by up to 350. Officers 
have stressed the priority of maximising housing numbers attributable to the delivery of 
infrastructure programme element of the H&GD.  
 
Councillor Andrew McHugh expressed his disappointment as a representative of Cherwell 
District Council over the proposed removal of the A4095 scheme from the infrastructure 
programme, whilst acknowledging the strict requirements of the H&GD in terms of 
accelerated housing. Officers commented that they would work with infrastructure 
programme colleagues and colleagues at Cherwell District Council to help as much as 
possible. 
 
It was reiterated by members of the advisory group that they agreed with the position of 
Cherwell DC that there was a need for regulations to require new housing development to 
be built to passive standards to assist planning authorities seeking to impose such 
standards, such as was being required at the sites linked to the A4095 infrastructure 
scheme, in a bid to help tackle the oncoming climate crisis. 
 
The second quarter of the Oxfordshire Affordable Housing Programme, (OAHP) had 
delivered 50 units, meaning a total of 86 units had been delivered so far this year and a 
grant drawdown of £4.8 million. In total, the OAHP had secured an additional 744 units of 
affordable housing across Oxfordshire to date and drawn down over £30m of grant.  
 
Paul Staines advised that addressing the challenge of delivery is a constant one for the 
OAHP as it is with all housing provision. Securing delivery was a complex process, 
timelines are naturally fluid as developments moved through the planning process and 
other key milestones at different rates.  
 
A firm view had been taken by government on scheme deliverability as Oxfordshire 
authorities worked on delivering the programme and accordingly, the Department for 
Levelling up, Housing and Communities, (DLUHC) have changed the way the OAHP is 
funded, reducing the remaining OAHP budget for the final year to £10m, but with other 
deliverable schemes in the programme being funded through Homes England’s (HE) 
Affordable Housing Programme (AHP) and other government funding streams.  
 

This new funding arrangement does have some advantages in that HE funding does not 
have the same time constraints as the OAHP so will help with some of our challenges, for 
example reducing the risk around the timing of planning permissions, contracts and 
consequently achieving the relevant completion milestones for the schemes. 
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There are also some schemes in the current programme that were not eligible for HE 
funding, according to their criteria, and therefore alternative funding routes were being 
identified. 
 
DLUHC had agreed in principle that all these schemes are recognised as contributing to 
the OAHP targets and officers were working to ensure that this was the case. 
 
Following the detailed analysis with Homes England there were a small number of 
schemes, such as the Community Housing Scheme in West Oxfordshire with a significant 
delivery risk which could not remain in the current programme. However, officers 
continued to explore the funding and delivery options to bring these schemes forward.   
 
Officers would continue to manage the delivery of the identified OAHP programme and 
secure/enable their delivery, albeit by accessing these different funding streams, and 
report on progress as we head towards the conclusion of the OAHP.  
 
The advisory group noted the update. 
 

18 Affordable Housing Future Options  
 
The advisory group was presented with a briefing paper by Paul Staines, Interim Head of 
Programme, that reported on key issues in the provision of affordable housing in 
Oxfordshire, following consideration by Oxfordshire council Leaders. It set out the context 
of the continuing need for affordable housing in Oxfordshire, the challenges to provision, 
observations from the operation of the private rental sector and further observations on 
learning from the current Oxfordshire Affordable Housing Programme, (OAHP). It was 
noted that a key issue from the current deal was the relative lack of competitiveness of 
available grant funding through the OAHP to registered social landlords in comparison to 
national offers. The briefing paper set out a number of possible options to work outside of, 
and add value to, national offers.  
 
In discussion, the Chair and members of the advisory group continued to support the 
ambition of working collectively to create a potential new common affordable ask to HM 
Government. High environmental standards for affordable homes were one such potential 
area, whilst being mindful of the need to also maximise the number of genuinely affordable 
homes built and challenges around viability. However, the point was also made that 
affordable homes built to high environmental standards had the dual benefit of reduced 
energy costs, a key factor in reducing fuel poverty and therefore shouldn’t be regarded as 
a luxury option.   
 
The advisory group discussed the affordable housing scheme in west Oxfordshire, where 
West Oxfordshire District Council had worked with Blenheim Estate Homes (who are not 
registered social landlords) to provide affordable homes in perpetuity. It was noted that this 
partnership also had significant climate action plans. However, the transferability of the 
advantages of this scheme to other providers is limited. 
 
It was felt that many of the issues regarding future affordable housing provision linked to, 
and would be influenced by, the policy direction set out within Oxfordshire Plan 2050 and it 
was suggested that a joint meeting or workshop with the Oxfordshire Plan 2050 was 
justified to consider elements relevant to affordable housing within the Plan.  
 
It was agreed to recommend to the Future Oxfordshire Partnership that it: 
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1. Endorse continued work by officers supporting the Housing Advisory Group and 

partners to develop proposals for a future affordable housing joint ask from 
Oxfordshire to HM Government to include consideration of local powers and funding 
issues.  
 

2. Note the request for officers to arrange a joint workshop between the Housing 
Advisory and Oxfordshire Plan 2050 Advisory Group to discuss issues relating to 
affordable housing. 

 

19 Oxfordshire Plan 2050 Affordable Housing and Planning Workshop  
 
Members were informed that due to unforeseen circumstances the workshop had been 
delayed and therefore an update could not be given. It was decided that the update would 
be provided in the next advisory group. 
 

20 First Homes Update  
 
The members of the advisory group considered a briefing note on the introduction of HM 
Government’s First Home policy, presented by Dave Scholes, Affordable Housing Supply 
Corporate Lead, Oxford City Council and Megan McFarlane, Oxfordshire Housing and 
Growth Deal. The briefing note set out the background to the policy, updates on 
subsequent developments and some of the key challenges for local authorities in 
Oxfordshire arising from the policy’s introduction.  
 
It was explained that the First Homes programme was a new model of low-cost home 
ownership that resulted from a HM Government consultation in 2020. Houses under the 
scheme were sold at a discount sale price of 30% against the market value. This was 
subject to eligibility criteria and a valued cap of £250,000. From June 2022 (and following 
a transition period), it was expected that a minimum of 25% of all affordable homes 
secured using developers should be First Homes and that these are to be provided before 
any other form of affordable housing which, in the Oxfordshire context, would impact on 
the share of other forms of affordable housing provision that could be secured through 
developer contributions while not contributing to genuine affordability.  
 
Members debated the impacts of the First Homes policy which were felt to be negative but 
also acknowledged that it was too early to be conclusive and further information was 
needed. This was particularly pertinent with regard to the potential impacts of First Home 
on affordable housing policies within Local Plans and also the Oxfordshire Plan 2050.   
 
It was agreed that: 
 
1. Officers should be requested to further investigate and monitor the potential impacts of 

HM Government’s First Homes programme within Oxfordshire.  
 

2. A further agenda item on the issue should be added to the advisory group’s forward 
programme. 

 

21 Community Led Housing Update  
 
The advisory group received an update by Megan McFarlane, Oxfordshire Housing and 
Growth Team on Community Led Housing in Oxfordshire, prior to the consideration of a 
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formal draft update paper to the Future Oxfordshire Partnership at the advisory group’s 
meeting in January 2022. This followed on from the consideration by the Future 
Oxfordshire Partnership in July 2020 of a report, supporting research and 
recommendations aimed at the promotion of Community Led Housing in the county. The 
Partnership had agreed that officers should be asked to establish action plans for the 
recommendations attached to the report with the intention of maximising the utility of 
Community Led Housing in Oxfordshire.  
 
It was noted that a joint planning and housing officer workshop had been held in August 
2021 concerning the planning policy-related recommendations from the report. Various 
actions were developed which are under consideration. Potential actions include the 
possibility of an Oxfordshire wide common definition of community led housing and 
consideration of community-led housing within Oxfordshire Plan 2050’s work on affordable 
housing  
 
The advisory group was informed that consideration of the establishment of a revolving 
loan fund to support land purchase and initial development feasibility costs associated with 
Community Led Housing, (as had been put in place by Cornwall Council), was one of the 
recommendations arising from the report which had not yet been progressed.  
 
After further discussion, it was agreed that in light of the timetable for agreement of local 
authority annual budgets the issue was time limited, and that appropriate officers and lead 
councillors would be identified and approached for their assistance in progressing work on 
this recommendation as soon as possible. 
 

22 Dates of future meetings  
 
Members of the advisory group noted that the next meeting had been rescheduled from 6 
January 2022 to 13 January 2022. The members further requested that the Housing 
Advisory Group meeting on 26 April 2022 to be rescheduled to the previous week, if 
possible, 19 April 2022. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 8.06 pm 
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